ROCHON SANDS HALL AND RECREATION ASSOCIATION

MINUTES 

August 13, 2016 at 9:00 a.m. 

Attendees:

Blaine Brinson, Nadine Primrose Harriette Hudson, Brian Buck, Carol Dyck, Sandy Berg, Tamara Wheeler
Missing: Marion Fletcher, Bill Fletcher, Jay Byer
Meeting Chaired by Tamara Wheeler
1. Brian Buck moved that the agenda be approved.    CARRIED
2. Harriette Hudson moved that the minutes be approved.    CARRIED

3. Harriette Hudson did not present a treasurer’s report as the handover will occur with a new treasurer being appointed.  We have approximately $5,000 in our operating account. 
4. Committee Reports
a) Village Council Update was provided by Blaine Brinson; they held their Organizational meeting and he will continue to hold the Mayor’s position

b) Regional Recreation Board – Sandy Berg will be attending the next meeting to be held in September.    Carol Dyck will help with the grant application to go towards new playground equipment on the beach. 
c) Village Square/Playground – Paygrounds were inspected last week and with the repairs all meet the standards.  Carson McCullough Architects have been asked to head the project and to review the estimates to combine some areas to reduce projected costs.  We will ask a representative from the Kinettes to come and talk to us about their playground experience.

d) Website – The website will be updated with the past minutes of the association.  
e) Hall Maintenance – The sewer alarm has been repaired.  Carol moved that we purchase a Water Filter for the hall.  Harriette Hudson seconded.  CARRIED

f) Rentals –  A discussion was held regarding hiring someone to manage the hall bookings as it is quite a time commitment for volunteers. 
5. Reports on events:

a) Hawaiian Beach Party – Plans are in place for the August 27, 2016 event. 

b) Canada Day – We will need to ensure that next year we have French participation with a speech and singing of O’Canada. 
c) Volunteer Night – A list needs to be compiled of volunteers for invites. 

6. Old Business 

a) Exercises – Sandy Berg moved that we purchase a gift card for Kim Donaghy for leading the exercise program. CARRIED 

b) Frisbee Golf – Lorne Schmidek has the baskets ordered and has obtained sponsors for all of the ‘holes’ and ‘markers’.  The Rotary Club has agreed to sponsor the signs.  It was confirmed that we can issue Charitable receipts for these donations.  Everything will be ready for a kick off next spring.  

7. New Business

a) Election of Officers – Tamara Wheeler will remain as Chair, Brian Buck as Vice-Chair and Nadine Primrose and Sandy Berg will stay on as Directors.   Harriette Hudson and Carol Dyck will be stepping down as per the bylaws. 
b) Run in the Buff Race – The association has been asked to assist with the 50/50 tickets and running of the bar for this event.  Carol Dyck will assist with the 50/50 tickets however as this is a public event we are unable to get the liquor permit or operate the bar.

8. Next meeting – October 1, 2016 at 10:00 am 

9. Sandy Berg moved the meeting be adjourned at 10:45 am 

